MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 3rd APRIL 2013

APOLOGIES

Alf Lee, Rob Honey, Brian Bennett, Dave Harkins, Alan and Joyce Wood.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the February 2013 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

Access Road – the council has now repaired this.

Effluent from factory – The matter has once again been referred to the Environmental Health and has been taken up with the company in question. It appears that the retaining was has suffered damage from a fork lift truck which is why it is leaking again. The factory owners have promised to repair the wall.

Fence to car park – The work is expected to commence in approximately 2 weeks time.

Car park and road resurfacing – Progress is being made with the contractor but a start date has not yet been agreed. We are waiting for some good quality tarmac planings to become available and this will be laid and rolled on top of crushed stone, which we hope will be from the concrete blocks taken out of the ground when the lake was built. ‘Teram’ will be laid first to help prevent weed growth and the grass surface will be stripped prior to this work being done. The contractor will cordon off areas being worked on.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer gave a full report on the club income and expenses for the month and we remain in a healthy position. Income had been £3382 from subscriptions, MYA entries and catering, a donation and a grant via the East Riding of Yorkshire Council from Efficiency North. Expenses were £3390 from public liability insurance, site maintenance, electricity, stationery, MYA prizes and catering and key ring sales.

EVENTS

Forthcoming events are the first Club Sunday on 14th April featuring a lifeboat theme, Springer tugs and Club 500’s. An extra event on 21st April will be the NADS fast electric racing which was postponed from March due to bad weather. On Monday 29th April is an invitation sail to all members and also to anyone attending the Thornwick Bay Model Week. Jim Worner has also purchased 8 weekly memberships.

The event at Driffield Canal Head on 5th May has been cancelled.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Secretary gave details of a Model Slipway Loyal Class Fleet Tender kit, which was available to finish off. The person selling it has spent over £300 but no reasonable offer will be refused.

The recent break-in had caused some inconvenience but repair were underway. The ‘youths’ concerned were being pursued by the police who had been on site and also to Carnaby Caravans to see their CCTV on the date in question.

We are fitting metal bars to the clubhouse windows and these will arrive on Friday.

   Alf Lee                                                                                    Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                                (Secretary)

Following the meeting, Rob Daniel gave an very interesting talk on the formation of BMBS in 1979 through to the development and eventual purchase of the site.

